MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY NOVEMBER 1ST 2016 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors J Fletcher, P Rounding, M Blakeston (Mayor), G Lucas, M Rogers, S Fletcher, T Lee, C Scarlett, S Poessl, R Fraser, A Croft, K Stack, K Wright, J Cooper, T Cooper,  the Town Clerk Mrs C. Binnington  


The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
112/16
Apologies for Absence:


Cllr H Venter. 
113/16
Declarations of Interest:


Cllr M Blakeston declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number 128/16 as he had a planning application decision noted on the minutes. 
114/16
Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:



There were none.

115/16
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of October 4th 2016:


An amendment had been submitted for Minute 107/16 to read that the CCTV was a verbal report – this amendment was agreed with all in favour. 
116/16
Adoption of the Minutes of October 4th 2016:


The minutes were adopted with all in favour. 
117/16
Clerks Update:


There was none. 
118/16
Driffield MIU Campaign:
The clerk reported that a template letter had been written to encourage residents to send to the CCG rather than complete their consultation form.  Certain alterations were suggested and the template will be finalised and sent to Sir Greg Knight to seek his endorsement and then distributed. 

The Mayor reported on the very productive meeting with Sir Greg Knight and confirmed that the council had his 100 per cent backing.

Cllr C Scarlett appealed to everyone to attend the CCG roadshow event on November 10th to show the strength of feeling in the town at the proposals.  
119/16
Local ambulance provision:


The clerk reported that YAS had issued 90 day notice on rotas that would involve the complete removal of the Rapid Response Vehicles in Driffield, Pocklington, Filey and the loss of a number of of ambulances after 11.00pm, meaning a huge reduction in cover throughout the East Riding which would no doubt result in a major threat to life.  The Town Council agreed with all in favour to write to Yorkshire Ambulance Service to voice their grave concerns at these proposals and ask why they are being implemented.
120/16
Bonfire and Firework Display Risk Assessments:


The clerk reported that recommendations from last year had been taken on board and that she had also managed to get more marshalls.

The risk assessment was agreed with all in favour. 

121/16
Christmas Light Switch On Risk Assessments:

The risk assessment as agreed with all in favour.  
122/16
The use of the town crest – Driffield History Group:


It was agreed with all in favour that permission be given for the group to utilise the crest on the stationery and logo etc.
123/16
ERYC – removal of public payphones:


After considerable discussion it was agreed to publicise these proposals and seek opinion from residents on the removal of phone boxes at Little Driffield, Northfield Road, Bridlington Road and Alfred Bean Hospital. 


Cllr K Wright also suggested that perhaps defunct phone boxes in the town be utilised to house defibrillator’s as other communities had done.  
124/16
Play Inspection Report – St Margaret’s Close Play Area: 

The ROSPA report and recommendations were noted and the clerk said all had been actioned.
125/16
Canal Stakeholders Meeting:


The Mayor updated on the recent meeting and reported that the first steering group meeting would be on November 9th with the sole objective of forwarding the new opportunities that now presented themselves at Riverhead and that all groups involved with the canal were involved and included and that great support was being received from ERYC and their officer, Annabel Hansen.  A further meeting would be held in February to which all councillors would be invited. 
126/16
Highways:


The clerk reported that work on Newland Avenue had now begun.  Cllr T Lee commented that Kings Mill Road was now in need of attention.  The clerk confirmed that she was trying to rearrange the meeting with Mark Jessop.
127/16
Responsible Financial Officers Report:



The enclosed report was agreed with all in favour.
128/16
Adoption of Minutes:



Personnel



Planning



Adopted with all in favour. 
129/16
Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

Cllr K Wright asked about the trees at Wood Green and was told a dangerous tree order had been issued, Cllr J Cooper said that as yet the trees had not been felled due to lack of funds. 
130/16
Meeting re-opens.

131/16
Delegates Reports:

Buses:  Cllr J Cooper reported on recent delays in Hull. 
132/16
Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday December 6th 2016 


The meeting closed at 8.45pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  Date:  ……………………………………
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